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  The Vine 
        St. John’s Lutheran Church & School Newsletter 

January 2018 
 

“Leading people into a growing relationship with Jesus Christ, His followers, and His world.” 

 

  
Following Jesus 

Growing as a Disciple in 2018 
 
Our fall worship series, “Following Jesus” focused on seven “Marks of Discipleship.”  These are 
seven areas of life, seven activities or habits, which are essential to the life of a disciple.   We 
made available a booklet to help us keep track of our learnings, self-evaluations, and our ideas 
for growth. 
 
A Disciple is Constant in Prayer 

A disciple has an active prayer life, and is growing in praying with and for others. 

 

A Disciple is Grounded in the Word 

A disciple is constantly in the Word – reading, studying, memorizing, following and applying the 

Word for daily life. 

 

A Disciple is Faithful in Worship 

A disciple is dedicated to faithful worship, worshiping with others weekly, and cultivating a 

personal/family devotion life. 

 

A Disciple has Spiritual Friendships 

A disciple lives his or her faith in relationship, participating in a discipling group or study group. 

 

A Disciple Engages in Loving Service 

A disciple seeks to love all people, and strives to serve people inside and outside the St. John’s 

family. 

 

A Disciple is Intentionally Generous 

A disciple is growing in generosity, giving time, talent and treasure to be a blessing to others and 

to serve God’s mission. 
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A Disciple is a Compassionate Witness 

A disciple shares the love of Jesus in word and deed, and so seeks to make more disciples. 
 

As we enter a new year, with an opportunity to make new beginnings and plans, we are inviting 
all to commit to growth as disciples in the coming year.  How does the Lord want you to grow in 
2018?  How can you be intentional about deepening your discipleship in the months ahead? 
 

In January we will be encouraging, inviting and challenging all to make intentional plans for this 
to be a year of growth as the followers of Jesus.  You will be receiving a “Following Jesus” form 
for you to use in making your plan, stating your intent, and committing your way.  These 
planning forms will be readily available throughout the month as we also provide examples of 
ways and opportunities to pursue growth.  On January 28, we will have the opportunity to bring 
our plans to the Lord during worship, and seek His blessing on the growth He intends to work in 
us. 
 

Mission India Literacy Trainers 
 

This past year, St. John’s has sponsored two Mission India Literacy Coordinator.  Every Sunday 

we lifted them up in our prayers.  Our contributions provided for their ministries and enabled it to 

take place.  
  

So how did it go?  Altogether, the two trainers led ten literacy classes, each consisting of 30 

students.  There were 252 women and 48 men.  Of the 300, 275 completed the course.   

What difference did these classes make?  Here are the numbers:  How many . . . 

 

Started believing in Jesus 123 

Baptisms 61 

Prayer Groups Formed 12 

Worship Groups Formed 6 

Started maintaining hygiene 240 

Stopped smoking and tobacco consumption 160 

Stopped borrowing and started saving 208 

Eating nutritious food 240 

Improved relationships 141 

Stopped abuse of alcohol 44 

Stopped belief in superstition 208 

Increased awareness of HIV/AIDS 252 

Stopped encouraging child marriage 127 

Ended reliance on child labor 124 

Growing kitchen gardens and medicinal plants 242 

Began sending children to school 82 



3 

 

 

 

 

Thanks be to God for the changes in these lives!  We praise God for those who have come to 

faith, and for those who were baptized.  This has all taken place during a time of increased 

opposition and persecution.  (The reason there are a number who have started believing but are 

not baptized is that there can be severe social consequences to be being baptized, that is, going 

public with being a Christian.) 

 

Bible Reading and Daily Abide Devotions 
 

We are continuing our Bible reading plan for the new year.  This year we will again encourage 

following the “Moravian Texts.”  This is a series of readings that will take you through the entire 

Bible in two years.  Each day there will be a Psalm, an Old Testament passage, and a New 

Testament passage. 

 

This is the same schedule of readings that Pastor Mike is using to prepare the Abide Daily 

Devotions, which are available for subscription on the church’s website.  Starting in the New 

Year, the devotions will be based on the New Testament reading for each day.  If you subscribe, 

you will receive a devotion each morning (except Sundays) at approximately 10:00 AM.  

   

 

Daily Bible Readings for January 
  Psalm Old Testament New Testament 

1-Jan Psalm 1 Genesis 1:1-2:3 Matthew 1:1-17 

2-Jan Psalm 2 Genesis 2:4-25 Matthew 1:18-25 

3-Jan Psalm 3 Genesis 3,4 Matthew 2:1-12 

4-Jan Psalm 4 Genesis 5 Matthew 2:13-23 

5-Jan Psalm 5 Genesis 6:1-7:10 Matthew 3 

6-Jan Psalm 6 Genesis 7:11-8:22 Matthew 4:1-11 

7-Jan Psalm 29 Genesis 1:1-15 Mark 1:4-11; Acts 19:1-7 

8-Jan Psalm 7:1-9 Genesis 9  

9-Jan Psalm 7:10-17 Genesis 10:1-11:9 Matthew 5:1-16 

10-Jan Psalm 8 Genesis 11:10-12:9 Luke 3:15-17, 21-22 ,   Acts 8:14-17 

11-Jan Psalm 9:1-10 Genesis 12:10-13:18 Matthew 5:17-26 

12-Jan Psalm 9:11-20 Genesis 14, 15 Matthew 5:27-42 

13-Jan Psalm 10:1-11 Genesis 16, 17 Matthew 6:5-18 

14-Jan Psalm 139:1-18 1 Sam. 3:1-10 1 Corinthians 6:12-20; John 1:43-51 
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15-Jan Psalm 10:12-18 Genesis 18 Matthew 6:19-34 

16-Jan Psalm 11 Genesis 19:1-29 Matthew 7:1-12 

17-Jan Psalm 36:5-10 Genesis 19:30-20:18 John 2:1-11         1 Cor. 12:1-11 

18-Jan Psalm 12 Genesis 21 Matthew 7:13-23 

19-Jan Psalm 13 Genesis 22 Matthew 7:24-8:4 

20-Jan Psalm 14 Genesis 23:1-24:25 Matthew 8:5-22  
21-Jan Psalm 62:5-12 Jonah 3:1-5, 10 1 Cor. 7:29-31;  Mark 1:14-20 

22-Jan Psalm 16:1-6 Genesis 24:26-66 Matthew 9:1-13 

23-Jan Psalm 16:7-11 Genesis 25 Matthew 9:14-26 

24-Jan Psalm 17:1-7 Genesis 26 Matthew 9:27-38 

25-Jan Psalm 17:8-15 Genesis 27:1-29 Matthew 10:1-16 

26-Jan Psalm 18:1-6 Genesis 27:30-28:9 Matthew 10:17-25 

27-Jan Psalm 18:7-15 Genesis 28:10-29:14 Matthew 10:26-42 

28-Jan Psalm 111 Deut. 18:15-20 1 Cor. 8:1-13; Mark 1:21-28 

29-Jan Psalm 18:16-24 Genesis 29:15-30:24 Matthew 11:1-10 

30-Jan Psalm 18:25-29 Genesis 30:25-31:21 Matthew 11:11-24 

31-Jan Psalm 18:30-36 Genesis 31:22-55 Matthew 11:25-12:8 

 

GIVE ONLINE IN THE NEW YEAR 
 
As you contemplate tithes, offerings and donations in 2018, please 
keep St. John’s Lutheran Church in mind. Your undesignated 
contributions will be used for everything from special programs to 
basic operating expenses—both are deserving of your support. If 
you want to support a specific ministry or project, we can help you 
support the ministry you are passionate about.  Simply designate 
your wishes when you make your gift.  Please be courageously 
generous this year ahead. For your convenience, we offer online 
giving. To donate, visit the church website at stjohnslutheran.net, 
locate the link to our online giving page and follow the instructions.  
Contact the church office for more information. 
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We all need a plan for our money. Financial Peace University (FPU) is that plan! It 

teaches God's ways of handling money. Through video teaching, class discussions and 

interactive small group activities, FPU presents biblical, practical steps to get from where 

you are to where you've dreamed you could be. This plan will show you how to get rid of 

debt, manage your money, spend and save wisely, and much more! 

 

 

Lesson Titles: 

Super Saving - Common sense for your dollar and cents. 
 

Relating with Money - Nerds and free spirits unite! 
 

Cash Flow Planning - The nuts and bolts of budgeting. 
 

Dumping Debt - Breaking the chains of debt. 
 

Buyer Beware - The power of marketing on your buying decisions. 
 

The Role of Insurance - Protecting your health, family and finances. 
 

Retirement and College Planning - Mastering the alphabet soup of investing 
 

Real Estate and Mortgages - Keeping the American dream from become a nightmare. 
 

The Great Misunderstanding - Unleashing the power of generous giving. 

 

 

Classes will be held at St. John’s on Thursday evenings at 7:00 PM from Jan. 18 to Mar. 

15, 2018 in Room 10.  Materials are $109 per household.  

 

 

Register and order materials for the class online at 

 https://fpu.com/1052953   

https://fpu.com/1052953
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OFFERING UPDATE 
 

Actual Offering Income for Nov:   $47,079. 

Total Offerings for FY17/18 (as of 30 Nov 17):  $261,477 which is 3.33% or $8,430 

above our budgeted offering income. 
 

Total expenses remain in line with our budget and we have paid all bills received thus far.  

*The budget amount shown below is based on the nine-year average offering received for that time period.  

Meditation: 

ñBrothers, I do not consider that I have made it my own.  But one thing I do: forgetting 

what lies behind and straining forward to what lies ahead, I press on toward the goal 

for the prize of the upward call of God in Christ Jesus.ò  (Philippians  3:13) (ESV) 

 

A New Year ɀ New Opportunities  
 

 Each new day brings promise of a new start.  For many, the start of a new week is the 

time to begin that diet, get serious about exercising, or forego TV viewing.  For a vast majority, 

though, there’s something especially motivating and invigorating about seeing the JANUARY 

calendar on the wall.  This is the year we’ll accomplish great things.   
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 God doesn’t necessarily call us to do great things, however.  He asks that we be 

trustworthy in small things (Luke 16:10-11).  To that end He gives us gifts to use to build up the 

Body of Christ and to reach out to the lost. 

  

Some of us have many gifts.  People like Michelangelo – painter, sculptor, and poet – and 

Thomas Jefferson – architect, statesman, and scientific farmer – come to mind.  God, the Giver of 

gifts, knows that the number of gifts each of us has varies.  Jesus told the Parable of the Talents 

pointing up this fact and teaching us that success lies in using what we’ve been given, not in 

having the greatest amount. 

 

Our gifts also differ in degree.  There are many sculptors but few, if any, compare to 

Michelangelo.  Yet their art can bring satisfaction and inspiration to others.  You may not be able 

to sing opera, but you can sing God’s praises.  You may not be a great orator, but you can witness 

to the love and grace of God in Christ.  You may not be a mechanic, but you can provide 

transportation for someone needing to get to an appointment or to church. 

 

That’s why God gives us gifts and abilities – that we may be equipped to serve others.  

The start of a new year offers us an opportune time to assess those gifts and see how we can use 

them for God’s glory and the good of His people.   The motivation to do this comes from the 

same One Who gave the gifts!  Just as He was motivated by love for us to give us, not just our 

gifts, but His greatest gift, His Son, so we are motivated by love for Him to serve those He calls 

us to serve. 

 

A new year offers a new start for many of us.  Like Paul, we “[forget] what is behind and 

[strain] toward what is ahead” (v.13).  Through Christ, Who has paid the penalty for our sins, 

the slate is clean; we can forget about the past.  We are new creations in Christ (2 Corinthians 

5:17), ready to go forward in His strength to serve Him with the gifts He has given us. 

 

Pray:  Dear good and gracious Heavenly Father, You show Your love for me in so many 

different ways.  Forgive me when I fail to thank You for all that You do for, and give to, me.  

Thank You for Your constant presence in my life.  Grant me a loving heart that will use Your 

gifts and be willing to respond to those in need.  Help me to love my neighbor.  In Your precious 

name I pray.  Amen. 
 

Adapted from “12 Months of Congregational Stewardship” by Ronald J. and Phyllis J. Chewning, 

Stewardship Advisors, Inc., 2007. 
 

Unless otherwise indicated, all Scripture quotations are from The Holy Bible, New International Version. 

Grand Rapids: Zondervan Publishing House, 1984. 

Scripture quotations marked (ESV) are from The ESV® Bible (The Holy Bible, English Standard 

Version®), copyright © 2001 by Crossway, a publishing ministry of Good News Publishers. Used by 

permission. All rights reserved. 
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 Parish Hall Restroom Remodel Project 
Update January 2018 

 

After nearly three months of using portable facilities or restrooms clear across 

campus, we reopened the parish hall restrooms just in time for Christmas 

weekend services.  People who used the facilities and curiosity seekers may 

have noticed a few changes, however.  The first phase of the project--

completed three weeks ahead of schedule--updated style, enhanced utility and 

created ADA-compliant access to the women’s room. 

 

What are some of the key features of the remodel? 
Improvements made the women’s restroom legally-compliant with much better availability for 

those with mobility challenges.  The appearance is noticeably cleaner and sports a modern style 

highlighted by grey-and-white color theme, large-format ceramic tile, stainless steel partitions, 

and under-counter sinks.  Energy-efficient recessed lighting is controlled automatically by an 

occupancy sensor.  For health and stewardship concerns we installed touchless: flush-o-meters, 

faucets, soap dispensers and hand towel dispensers.  Users will also notice quieter exhaust fans. 

 

What is next? 
We will: 

ü Install a baby-changing station (January) 
ü Add approved restroom signs 
ü Identify and paint five new accessible parking spaces 
ü Mount required ISA (International Symbol of Accessibility) parking signs and add 

pavement markings 
ü Incorporate surface-mounted truncated domes connecting parking lot pavement to 

sidewalk 
ü Of course, remodel the men’s restroom (Spring 2018???) 

 

How much have we spent so far? 
At the time of this writing, the congregation has received bills for materials and labor totaling 

nearly $39,000.  When we receive final bills for this phase of the project, we expect to be within 

budget for remodeling the women’s restroom of $105,000.  (This part of the budget included 

design work and some supplies for the entire project.)  The additional cost to complete the men’s 

restroom and hallway remodel is $65,000. 
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How will we pay for the project? 
Our Association of Parents and Teachers (APT) graciously designated $70,000 to begin the 

project.  Thanks be to God!   Additional funds ($35,000 for the women’s restroom and $65,000 

for the men’s restroom and hallway) must be gathered through designated offerings, gifts, and 

reserve funds.  To date, offerings and gifts designated for this project exceed $7,100. 

 

When will the menôs restroom be remodeled?   
We hope to resume and complete the project this spring.  However, we do not plan to begin work 

on the men’s restroom until significantly more of the required funds are in hand. We will not 

borrow any money for this project. 

 

Who is working on the project? 
Suarez Design, in conjunction with Kasten Design, planned the project.  Hoag Husted 

Construction is the General Contractor. 

 

What can I do? 

¶ Pray for God’s blessing and safety for those who are working. 

¶ Pray God creates generosity to complete the project. 

¶ Prayerfully consider making an offering for completion of this project.  Please designate such 

offerings as “Restroom ADA Upgrade.” 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY STARTS JANUARY 18 
 

Please join us for a weekly Bible study on 1 John starting January 18, 1-2:30 PM, in the 

sanctuary. All women are invited to this new ministry. Invite a friend! Bring your Bible or 

use one from the church. Notebooks and paper will be supplied. 

 

Refreshments will be served. Childcare is available with advance notice. Please RSVP to 

Teresa, Judi, or Pam (via text, phone, or email) so that we know how many chairs to set 

up. We hope to see you there! 

 

Teresa Schmid   707-738-7554   tschmid08@gmail.com 

Judi Rock           707-738-6707   Jbaboo1771@gmail.com 

Pam Barker       707-225-4707   Pam.moe.barker@gmail.com.  

 

mailto:tschmid08@gmail.com
mailto:Jbaboo1771@gmail.com
mailto:Pam.moe.barker@gmail.com
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LCC K-9 Comfort Dog Ministry Update 

“Walking Together / Serving as One”          To God be the Glory! 
 
 

All of us from Team Aaron would like to thank everyone who 

helped us share a little Christmas cheer with the students and 
staff at Camille Creek (Napaôs court schools) in December. 

Your generos ity enabled us to help provide cookies to staff 
and gifts to many families of students in need.  
 

Several of my handlers and I were once again blessed to 
participate in Napaôs ñShop with a Cop ò event at Target.  We had such fun  

spending time with children,  families and law enforcement officers.  The 
children are given a grant to purchase gifts for their families assisted by a 
law enforcement officer.  I even had the chance to meet with Santa!  Please 

check out my Facebook page to see photos from the event.  
 

January will be a month of travel for me and my teammates.  The beginning 
of the month I will travel down to SoCal to do some school visits as well as 
visit Concordia Univ. Irvine.  The end of the month, I will travel to Lutheran 

Church Charities ô home office in Northbrook, IL along with a handler and two 
others who will become trained handlers.  I always enjoy seeing our friends 

at LCC.   
 

My team and I are looking forward to the opportunities that this new year will 
bring.  Many of you saw us at our K9 C omfort Dog Ministry Re -dedication 
during  worship  in early December.  We are a large group of individuals 

working both behind the scenes and on the ground.  But we always have 
room for new members to join/participate in our ministry.  There are 

opportunitie s to serve in all capacities.  If you have any interest in learning 
more about the team or shadowing us on visits, please contact the church 
office.   

 
 

Thanks for your support and prayers!  Don’t forget to check my website!     

napavalleycomfortdogs.org                             Aaron Comfort Dog    

 

  



11 

 

 

 

 

 

Serving in Worship    January 2018 

DATE  TIME  USHERS  LAY READERS  CRUCIFERS / 
ACOLYTES  

7 January 8:30 AM HC Bev & Clint Holdsworth  Gail Vandeburgt    Bob Klein 

Epiphany Traditional      

  
10:15 AM  HC 

The Hammond & De Young 

Families 
Samantha Yoder  

Aiden Cushing 

Charlee Fitzpatrick  
  Blended     
      M 

14 January 8:30 AM  HC     Sarah Kramer Sam Schneider 

Baptism of our 
Lord 

Traditional 
 Peter & Sarah Santora   

  10:15 AM HC 
Katya Kampton, Jordan Petersen   Jennie Lovie 

Grant Menzel 

Isabella Munoz 

  Blended 
Missy & Bailey Loban  

 

  
1      

21 January  8:30 AM HC Curtis Schoenfeld    Ruth Peterson Mike Newton  

Epiphany 2 Traditional  The Ehlen Family   

  
10:15 AM Ron Irwin,      Jerry Schweiger 

Ella & Bryce Powers 

 
  Blended Suzzette & Matthew Heathcote      
        

28 January 
8:30 AM  George Fleishmann, Gary & 

Marlen Virkus 
Susan Clark    Gary Virkus 

Epiphany 3 Traditional      

  
10:15 AM   HC The Cremen & Perna Families    Gunnar De Young 

Cassie Richardson  

Jacob Petersen 
  Blended     
     

 

DATE PS, K, 1  2, 3, 4 
January 7 Joy Dahl & Lindsey 

Engelbracht 
Scott Zimmerman 

January 14 Erika Boudreaux & 

Teresa Schmid 
Sarah Santora  

January 21 Diane Barbosa &  
Lisa Thornton 

Kristi Carey & 

Danielle Irwin 
January 28 Janet Gates   
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Serving in Worship    January 2018 

DATE  TIME  SOUND TECHS  COMMUNION 
ASSISTANTS  

GREETERS  

7 January 
   

8:30 AM HC 

Traditional 
Bill Clark 

Liturgist:  Tim Kramer  

Bill Clark, Bob Klein,  
Gerry Schneider, Gary 

Virkus 

Bill & Susan Clark   

Epiphany 

10:15 AM   HC 
Blended 

Laney Irwin 
 

Team Leader:  

 Tim Huss  
Tim Bouchet 
Natalie Yoder 

Todd Yoder 
Samantha Yoder   

  The Meissenhalter 
Family 

     M 

14 January 8:30 AM   HC 

Traditional 
Rhys and Irwin  

Dean Ehlen,  

Tim Kramer 
Mike Newton 
Ben Wilson  

Gail Vandeburgt  

Baptism of our 

Lord 

10:15 AM HC 

Blended 

Whitney Powers 

Team Leader:  

 Joel Wahlers  

Pam Barker 
Anne Goodrich 

Bob Perna 
Kari Perna 

 The Bouchet Family 

1      

21 January  8:30 AM HC 

Traditional 
Michael Fitzgerald 

Bill Clark 

Bob Klein 
Gerry Schneider  

Gary Virkus 

 Nancy Gressinger 

Epiphany 2 10:15 AM 

Blended  
 Clayton D’Angelo       The Bresee Family 

      

28 January  
8:30 AM 
Traditional Kyle Ebeling      Ruth Peterson   

Epiphany 3 

10:15 AM  HC 
Blended 

Rachael Fitzgerald 

Team Leader:  
Andy Schweiger  

Paula Schweiger 
Jerry Schweiger 

Megan Schweiger 
Dove Bain 

  The Mason Family 

     

 
 
 

                                                       January 14, 11:30 AM in Room 10: 

Chili and all the fixins!  Bring your favorite chili to the Second 

Sunday Potluck, or bring a salad or side dish to enjoy. Start out 

the New Year with great food and great friends!  Contact Ron 

and Lois Johnson, Pam Foottit, or Pam Barker with questions. 
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THANKS TO ALL AT ST. JOHN'S!! 
 

Camille Creek Giving Tree was a HUGE success.  Because of your 
support 15 families struggling with poverty had gifts for all the 
minors in their household.  These kids would not have had presents 
this year if not for you!!  In addition to the toys and clothing bought 
by you directly, there was over $2,500 in donations raised.  These 
contributions were from St. John's members, members of the Napa 
Fire Department, other Napa community members, AND a few 
folks outside of Napa County too!  This money was used for other 
family needs, including Safeway gift cards to ease the burden of 
putting food on the table.  We also contributed to the Camille Creek 
Boutique, which is an opportunity for the students to "shop" for gifts 
(at no cost to them) for their families.  
 
BUT WAIT, THERE'S MORE!!!  Aaron Comfort Dog Team sponsored goodie bags for 
every student and staff member at Camille Creek.  15 bakers from the Aaron Team and 
other St. John members baked 120 DOZEN COOKIES!!  So all the students on campus 
and all the staff received 1dozen homemade cookies.  And 58 Independent Study students 
each received a goodie bag.  Thrivent contributed funds for all the gift bags and the candy.  
And one member of our congregation donated money for us to print special Aaron 
Christmas Cards for each bag we handed out.   
 

The students and staff were in awe of all that they received from us.  The joy was 
immeasurable!!  They cannot fathom that strangers would do this for them.  It is a small 
taste of unconditional love and they are curious as to why we do this.  Please pray that 
curiosity leads them to the fountain of all unconditional love which is Jesus! 
 

As I write this two Jesus accounts come to mind.  For the students and staff at Camille 
Creek I'm thinking about the Woman at the Well (John 4:4-26). 
 

And for us at St. John's I'm thinking about what Jesus said about giving to the least of 
these (Matthew 25:34-40). 
 

We are blessed to be a blessing and I thank you all for your generosity and prayers!!  Please 
continue to pray for Camille Creek and that everyone there gets to drink the Living Water 
that is Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 
Autumn Zimmerman 
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SUNDAY MORNING PRAYER LIST 
 

Beginning January 1, 2018 we will be changing our Sunday morning prayer list 

procedure.  If you have someone you would like prayers for on Sunday morning, please 
let the church office know either by phone or email.  Their name will be  

highlighted on the prayer sheet the first week, and in normal 

print the second week.  They will be removed from the list 

after the second week unless you contact the church office at 

that time to request an additional two weeks on the list.   
 

If you have any questions, please contact the church office. 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 

SCHOOL NEWS        by Joel Wahlers 

Happy New Year!  2017 has been a challenging year, and I am looking forward 
to a fresh start in 2018.  I want to once again express my thanks to our staff, 
parents, students, and congregation members for your patience, support, and 
prayers during our preschool renovation and Parish Hall bathroom renovation.   

  

A lot of people have had to be flexible, but it has really shown the caring, supporting 
community we have at St. John’s!  I want to especially thank our contractor and church 
member, Hoag Husted, who dove into this project right away in spite of having many other 
projects to work on!  I am happy to report that our preschool renovation is complete, and all 
of our preschoolers will have the opportunity to attend an almost brand new preschool 
building on January 8 with new floors, new paint, and a new appreciation for what we have.  
We are having a MOVING DAY on January 5, starting at 8:30 a.m.  If anyone can help, we 
would love to have additional volunteers! 
 

This new calendar year begins a busy time at St. John’s Lutheran School.  Our annual HIT 
(Hauch Invitational Tournament) basketball tournament is set for January 11-14 with 8 boys 
teams and 6 girls teams.  This tournament is named for long time teacher, coach, and athletic 
director, Bob Hauch, who passed away in 2010.  Also in January is Lutheran Schools Week 
(January 21-26).  Lutheran Schools Week is a time set aside by our Lutheran Church to 
recognize the contribution of Lutheran schools to our church body.  It is also a time to thank 
our own church for starting this school 80 years ago and the continued support we enjoy!   
 

As always, please keep St. John’s Lutheran School in your prayers!  For ongoing information on 
what is happening at St. John’s, please pick up our weekly newsletter in the narthex or visit 
our website at www.stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

 

http://www.stjohnsnapa.org/
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St. John’s Lutheran School’s - - Shamrock Shindig 

The Main Event, Saturday, March 17
th

, 2018 

 

The Main Event, Shamrock Shindig - Saturday, March 17
th

, 2018 
 

SJL’s largest annual fundraiser is quickly approaching.  We are planning a fun-filled St. 

Patrick’s Day themed event that includes:  a silent auction, raffles, dinner, dessert 

auction, a band, dancing, and an action-packed live auction!  The event raises funds for 

SJL’s Association of Parents & Teachers (APT). The Main Event is SOLD OUT - - 

Email Desiree Kuhn if you would like to be placed on a waitlist.   
 

We invite you to assist in our fundraising by: 
 

¶ Donating Auction Items - - Donate goods or services that will be auctioned off. 

¶ Purchasing Raffle Tickets - - Enter for a chance to win a TRIP FOR 2 TO IRELAND!  $100 

per entry.  Winner can choose between a golf or non-golf themed adventure. Airfare not 

included.  Drawing will be held 3/17/18. Winner need not be present to win.  

 

Donate an Auction Item & Purchase Raffle Tickets Online  

@ www.sjls-apt.com 
 

Questions - Contact Main Event Co-chairs:  Diane Barbosa - 

diane_barbosa@sbcglobal.net, Desiree Kuhn - desireekuhn75@yahoo.com or Dianna 

Messenger - dbmessenger@yahoo.com   

Thank You to Our Current Main Event Sponsors! 

* Cooke Orthodontics * Davidon Homes * Manfred & Hunt * Tarla * Ken Mays 

Plumbing * 
* Jeff Menchaca Fine Woodworking * Viader Vineyards & Winery *  

* Eye Spy Vision Care Optometry * Napa Recycling & Waste Services * 

 Napa Valley Car Wash *  

* Modern Method Roofing * Alkar Human Resources * Jenny Gass, Coldwell Banker *  

* DA Due Compliance & Logistics * Napa Valley Financial * State Farm Insurance, Mark 

Coleman *  

* Shanahan Orthodontics * Umpqua Bank * Moschetti Artisan Roaster *  

Robert Hampton, DDS * * Dubs Sports * Napa Pediatric Dentistry * 

http://www.sjls-apt.com/
mailto:diane_barbosa@sbcglobal.net
mailto:desireekuhn75@yahoo.com
mailto:dbmessenger@yahoo.com
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St. John’s Lutheran School Open House 
For Preschool through Eighth Grade 

 

Thursday, January 25, 2018 

6:00-7:00 p.m. Prospective Families Only Please 

7:00-8:30 p.m. Current and Prospective Families Welcome 
 

Visit the classrooms and teachers and 

learn more about the specific grade-level programs at St. John’s. 

Kids are welcome!  There is no formal presentation. 
 

Come see what’s happening at St. John’s Lutheran School 

and experience what makes it a special place for learning! 
 

Prospective families, please R.S.V.P.  
Kristin Goller, SJL Admissions: 226-7970, Ext. 125; kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org. 

 

We hope you can join us! 
 
 

                     

  January Anniversaries 
                                DATE              COUPLE               YEARS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 Tom & Laura Peterson 17 
4 Matthew & Carly Bresee 4 
7 Shanna & Salvador Caceres 3 
7 Linda & Bill Cornils 40 

10 Terry & Melissa Peterson 29 
14 Lauren & Ben Frey 7 
16 Jennie & Jonathan Lovie 25 
18 Leslie & Tony Nicholson 27 
19 Ed & Sharlene Mulsoff 54 

20 Joy & Kevin Dahl 11 
24 Melissa & Glen Loban 37 
30 Hoag & Lois Husted 36 

31 John & Tami Van Hofwegen 14 

 

mailto:kgoller@stjohnsnapa.org
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                  So what’s new at the Farm? 
                                                                 Submitted by Ted Zimmerman 
                                                 

For all intents and purposes the volunteers matched last 

year’s record harvest of 16,000 lbs. of fresh organically 

grown fruits and vegetables. At the time of this writing, we 

still have several weeks to go, but not that much left to turn 

in. So . . . that number will work. 

 

It has been a fun year working in the garden. First, it is the people we work with. We are 

a congenial bunch, enjoy farming or gardening. Moreover, we take pleasure knowing that 

what we are doing makes a big difference for some of the financially challenged families 

in our community. 

 

Now, we don’t wish to keep all this pleasure selfishly for ourselves. We would love to 

share this pleasure with others. You don’t have to have a lot of experience with 

gardening—just a willingness to learn. You don’t have to do the heavy “grunt work” if 

you wish not or cannot. We have a tractor and a couple of “mules” out there who can do 

that. Our work days are generally Monday, Wednesday, and Saturday mornings, 8:30 to 

11:30 a.m. You don’t have to stay the entire time. Give us as much time as you can 

afford. You don’t have to dress fancy. In fact, it is better if you don’t. Most important 

pieces of wear, however, are work shoes, gloves, and a hat.  We provide water . . . and 

sometimes someone brings “treats”. 

 

By the time you read this, we will have completed our participation in the Napa Valley 

Give!Guide 2017 campaign, seeking to raise funds for the Farm. I will not have the 

results by the time we go to press. If you made a donation to the farm through this 

campaign, God bless. If you wish to help us financially in the future, you may always do 

so by making use of your Designated Gift envelope. Make out checks to St. John’s 

Lutheran Church, and indicate that it is for the Mission Farm. This will help us purchase 

supplies, seeds, fertilizer, tools, and feed for the tractor and treats for the “mules”. 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

Men, join us every Saturday morning for 

fellowship at 7:30 AM and Bible Study 

at  8:00 - 9:00 AM in Room 10.   Call Ron 

Johnson for inf ormation.  
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            Disability Ministry:  

Feeling Comfortable With People  

Who Have Disabilities  
 

Submitted by Pastor Ted Zimmerman 
 

The fourth of a series of articles on adapting communication and interactive skills with 

people with disabilities. Based on a resource provided by Bethesda Lutheran 

Communities: 

 

When Communicating or Interacting with a Person Who Has a Hearing 

Impediment: 

 

¶ Before speaking, get in the person’s line of vision. Tap their shoulder or forearm, or 

wave your hand slightly. Do this from the side or front of the person so that you won’t 

scare them.  

¶ People with hearing aids may still have trouble discerning the direction sound is coming 

from, and can be startled. So follow the advice above. 

¶ Look and talk directly to the person, even if the sign language interpreter is there. 

¶ Speak at a normal pace for lip reading.  

¶ If the person only suffers from partial hearing loss, and has hearing aids, speak slowly, 

but not necessarily loudly. People with partial hearing often miss certain consonants, 

and therefore can misinterpret what you are saying. Be patient. You may need to repeat 

yourself to be understood. 

¶ Use sign language. Miming or gesturing can also be helpful. 

¶ Ask the person to repeat something if you couldn’t understand. Do not pretend to 

understand. 

¶ Don’t be afraid to write or draw what you need to communicate. 
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LWML Mites          
 

 

The big blue wooden LWML box is in the Narthex (church entryway) for 

you to drop your loose change (or checks designated “Mites”) in. 

Goal:  Help fund LWML projects in the US and around the world. 

Info:  www.lwml.org.   

 

 òOut to Lunch Bunchó      

Lunch Bunch will meet January 26
th

 at 11:00 AM at The Jade Garden.  The lesson will be 

on page 20 of the Fall edition of the “Lutheran Women’s Quarterly”. 

 

Church Women United Clothing Center  

Needs:  Children’s and adult clothes, sheets, blankets, towels   

Donation time:  Monday-Friday (8:30-noon) 

Location:  2473 Second Street (on the short street right behind Stork’s Garage).   

Contact:  Jean Gonzales 

Benefit:  Helping Napa Valley Residents in need 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 “Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper time 

we will reap a harvest if we do not give up. Therefore, as we 

have opportunity, let us do good to all people, especially to 

those who belong to the family of believers.”   Galatians 6:9-10   
 

Come join us!  No matter what our situation or season in life, we 

all need discipleship, fellowship, encouragement, and  

opportunities  to serve. St. John’s has many options in all of those areas, and we are always open to 

new ideas! 
 

 “The mission of the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League is to assist each woman of The Lutheran 

Church-Missouri Synod in affirming her relationship with the Triune God so that she is enabled to 

use her gifts in ministry to the people of the world.” 

 

 

 

http://www.lwml.org/
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  January Bi rthdays 
1 Brodie Mooers 

2 Tyler Reeves, Jan Newton, Charles Scott, Katrina Husted 

3 Cecilia Dahl 

4 Kerrie Diviak, Michael Santora 

5 Rebecca Hudgins 

6 Tami Van Hofwegen 

7 Shelby Edmeyer, Phil Gruenhagen, Megan Schweiger 

8 Alex Hartwig, Lucy Franklin 

9 Paulette Cooper 

10 Declan Bresee, Lori Gutierrez 

11 Joy Dahl 

12 Rita Alexander, Philip Bartelt, Jessie Young 

13 Gregory King 

14 Robert Klein 

15 Midge Schneider, Madison Edmeyer 

16 Kylie Kirkpatrick 

17 Olivia Husted 

18 Lani Husted, Ryan Guinn, Susan Novotny 

20 Ashley Diviak, Bryce Powers, Ella Powers 

21 Vinh Gruenhagen, Robert Perna, Ed Mulsoff 

23 Melissa Seiter, Heidi Newman, Rebecca McAhren 

24 Jim Bishofberger, Matteo Robertis 

25 Janet Peterson 

26 Nicholas Reeves, Perry Yates 

28 Tom Peterson, Laura Lee Fitzpatrick 

29 Karen Craft 

30 Lanie Peterson 

31 Ariel Winkler 
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The Lutheran Hour 

Lutheran Hour Ministries and The Lutheran Hour wish you a very blessed New Year.  We 

hope you were able to view our witness float in the Rose Parade.  The Lutheran Hour 

Ministries Float is the self-funded project of the Lutheran Hour Ministries Float 

Committee (LHMFC) and Southern California District of the International Lutheran 

Laymen’s League (Int’l LLL).  The Int’l LLL is an auxiliary of The Lutheran Church – 

Missouri Synod and Lutheran Church Canada. The Lutheran Hour Ministries Float will 

participate in the Rose Parade for the 68th year on January 1, 2018. 

The Lutheran Hour can be heard locally on KCBC, AM 770, at 7:30 pm on Saturday, 

7:30 am on Sunday, 3:00 am on Monday, or on KAWZ, FM 88.1 at 7:00 am on Sunday. It 

is also available on the web anytime or by podcasting at www.lutheranhour.org.    

 

Upcoming topics are: 

January 7 "Breaking News!" 

Guest Speaker: Rev. Dr. Dale A. Meyer 

Epiphany calls us to believe that the Light has come into the world. A New 

Year's message about confidence, if you'll believe it! 

(Isaiah 60:1-6 ("Arise, shine, for your light has come.") ) 

January 14 "How Well Does Jesus Know Me?" 

Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour: Rev. Dr. Ken Klaus 

It's nice to have someone know and understand you. Today the Lutheran Hour 

asks, "How do you feel about Jesus knowing you?" (John 1: 48-51) 

January 21 "Meeting Millennials Where They're at" 

Guest Speaker: Rev. Dr. Dale A. Meyer 

Robots can't produce disciples. How can we mentor those who don't know 

Jesus, or don't know Him well enough? (Mark 1:14-20 (Jesus calls His 

first disciples.)) 

January 28 "Cause I Said So" 

Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour: Rev. Dr. Ken Klaus 

Many have pretended to be the Messiah. In today's text, Jesus authority is 

recognized and obeyed by His competition. (Mark 1: 21-28) 

http://www.lutheranhour.org/
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The Vine      
St. John’s Lutheran Church, LCMS 

3521 Linda Vista Ave. 

Napa, California  94558-2703 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our weekly sermons are available on St. John’s website at:  www.stjohnslutheran.net.  

Visit our school website at:  www stjohnsnapa.org 

Facilities Calendar Link:  https://teamup.com/ks059311afd6a21c57   
 

Church Rev. Michael A. Schmid, Lead Pastor (ext. 122) 

Phone:  (707) 255-0119 Rev. Mark G. Heine, Family Life Pastor (ext. 124) 

Fax:  (707) 255-3041 Rev. Luis A. Alvarado, Hispanic Ministry  338-8939 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnslutheran.net   

 

School Mr. Tim Kramer, Business Administrator (ext. 121) 

Phone:  (707) 226-7970 Mrs. Christy Kramer, Church Office Manager, (ext. 120) 

Fax:  (707) 226-7974 Mr. Joel Wahlers, Principal (ext. 103) 

Email:  czeller@stjohnsnapa.org Mrs. Cindy Zeller, School Office Manager (ext. 101) 

Mrs. Janis King, Director of Preschool and Children’s Ministry (107)fff 

Non Profit Org. 
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